The Mayor "is not expected to participate in committee business"
so says Alan Schaeffer the Huber Heights City Attorney

If you were not aware Mark Campbell and I are "fighting". Not fisticuffs of course, but depending on if you like
me or like Mark the other guy is acting like a child. From my perspective, the behavior that prompted Alan to
write the statement above, forced me into making a "power play" to try and get City Council to remove Mark as the
Administration Committee Chairman and make the Mayor the de facto chairman. I'm asking for you to review the
issue and contact your Council representative with your input.

The lead statement above is one of the opinions Alan Schaeffer made when Council member Mark Campbell told
him to re-write the Rules of Council. Background; Jan Vargo suggested that council discuss a restriction that all
agenda items must be discussed in committee prior to council voting on it at a General session. This task was
assigned to the Administration Committee. Council member Campbell thought he could use this task in order to
"modernize" the Rules of Council which, as it turns out, would remove all the duties and powers of the Mayor.
Monday night Feb 24th when council votes on this issue. Removing all the duties and power of the Mayor is one
option council can choose. I'm suggesting there is a better option. Instead lets take this opportunity to bring real
leadership to the position of Administration Committee Chairman.

When considering who should be Chairman remember - we still can't review through any official documents why
the City chose to build an outdoor Aquatic center instead of an inside facility. We don't know why when given the
chance to return I-70 TIF money to the Huber Heights City Schools the City instead decided to build an Aquatic
Center. Do you know what level of detail is officially available that shows how the city can afford to pay for the
construction of the Music Center? This information is not available as part of the records of official meetings
because our current Administration Committee chairman drives all these discussions to executive sessions where
the public is not invited.

Beyond trying for the three years prior to getting elected to have the above discussions out of executive sessions,
since becoming Mayor I've wondered if we'll ever be able to get to discuss in public sessions:

e The process we intend to use to search for and hire the next City Manager.

e The qualifications we examined when deciding on hiring MEMI to manage our new Music Center and how
these qualifications compared to any other candidates.

e The real projection for the Music center operating costs/revenues. This is important because what the city
is using as planning figures will significantly affect the size of an Income Tax Levy council will ask for in
November.

I've run out of space here but if you go online to HuberResidents.org you can see more of this issue including a
scan of the City Lawyer's opinions and recommendations.

Bottom line, if we remain with Mark Campbell as Administration Committee Chairman we will get a lot more City
Lawyer opinions. But we won't get the information we need to make good decisions about the future of the City.
Talk it out with your neighbors and friends. Then let your Council Members know what you think about City
Council making me the Chairman of the Administration Committee. Do it before they vote Monday at 7 pm.
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